
MEMORIAL PARK LIGHTING & CCTV – 8.8.19 
  
Please send electronically all documents with regard the Park. To be clear. 
1: Current bye laws  
2: The transfer document from the Urban District Council of North Walsham ( now the 
District Council) to the Town Council. 
3: All minutes from D and A concerning the lighting, to include number of public 
present. Plus any public meeting called or consultations, surveys and minutes to 
these. 
4: Number of recorded antisocial behaviour reports and crimes recorded. (i.e Police 
reports) over the 12 month period before the decision was made. 
5: Copies of the other two quotes re lights. 
6: Details of the lights available for parks. (i.e low level, and inset solar lights) 
  
All the above should be available in the Council offices records and any competent 
Town clerk should be able to forward.  
 

Request received 
Date: 8.8.19 
 
To reply by  
Date: 5.9.19 

 
Thank you for your enquiry. 
I will attempt to resource and make available the information you have requested, 
failing this I will try and provide you with details of where the information is available.   
We do not keep all information, in line with the current GDPR.  
I will endeavour to reply to you within the next 28 days 
  

Reply 
Date 13.8.19 

 
I have taken some time to read your latest email. I find the tone, condescending 
content very unprofessional and patronising. I would go so far to say it seems like it's 
written by a third party. 
 
As you do not seem to have the ability to answer simple questions from a resident of 
North Walsham I am very disappointed in the total lack of professionalism shown. 
 
I will today be passing on all my correspondents to, two of my Town Councillors and 
my District Councillor to deal with.  
 
All my correspondents are still private and my name is not to be used in any 
correspondents or at any meetings. 
 

Response 
Date 14.8.19 

 

In reply to your freedom of information request dated 5th August, I have resourced 
the following information for you 

 • 1&2 - The Current bye laws and Land Registry document are not freely available and 
there is no electronic copy available, so you will need an appointment with me to 
come view these, should you require. 

• 3 - Attached the Minutes from D&A committee where the resolution was made to 
recommend to Full council and the Full Council minutes where it was RESOLVED 

• 4 - I have received at least 8 emails about antisocial behaviour in the park which I 
cannot share because of GDPR.  If you would like recorded crimes you will need to 
contact the Police, as we don’t keep these, may I suggest PC Gwynn 

• 5&6 - I have attached 3 quotes for different types of lighting in the park  

Completed 
Date 28.8.19 
 
Information 

supplied 
Attached 
Quote for bollard 

lighting 
Quote for led 

lighting 
Quote for solar 

lighting 

 


